Cheselbourne Parish Council 
Minutes of the Parish Meeting held in the Village Hall on Monday, 21st May 2012

Present:		Mrs Sue Widdowson (Chairman)
			Mr Bryan Bere
			Mr Tony Paul
			Mr Martyn Northover
			Mrs Tiggy Greenwood
			Mr Leon Haynes
In Attendance:	Mr Patrick Cooke (District Cllr) and three members of the general public

1. Apologies: Cllr David Crowhurst
2. Minutes of the Previous meeting were proposed by Cllr Bryan Bere and seconded by Cllr Martyn Northover.
3. Matters Arising It was with great sadness that the Chairman reported the passing of Pat Gubbins at the end of April.  Her funeral was held on 10th May and Councillors Greenwood, Bere and Paul were able to attend.  Following an advert in the Village News for a new Clerk, the Chairman had received one enquiry from Mrs Judy Coleman.  Councillors Greenwood and Widdowson met with her and are happy that she take over the role of Parish Clerk from July 2012.   The Chairman reported that we have been awarded a grant of £200 towards the Jubilee Celebrations and the money will be spent on presenting a Jubilee Mug to each child under eighteen in the Parish of Cheselbourne.  The Friends of Cheselbourne School have organized the purchase of the Mugs and they will be responsible for payment of those presented to children attending the school who do not live in the Parish.  The Chairman, Mrs June Kellaway and Ms Lydia Harris attended a meeting at Magna Housing regarding the increase in Septic Tank emptying, to date, there has been no further contact.  The Chairman reported that the Rivers Arms Appeal had been refused.
4. Chairman’s Report Cllr Widdowson thanked her fellow Councillors, District and County for their support.  She also recorded grateful thanks to Pat Gubbins for everything she had done for the Council and said she would be greatly missed.  There had been eight planning applications over the last year.  The Playground Rota was working well thanks to Mrs Judy Cooper.  Thanks were also recorded to Tony Kellaway for installing a fourth Grit Bin and cutting the village green grass.
5. Reports from County and District Councillors A report from Cllr David Crowhurst was circulated.  Cllr Patrick Cooke reported that he had been awaiting the result of the Appeal on the Rivers Arms Plans and would now contact Mr Hodges.  He suggested that the Parish Council discuss the situation and approach Mr Hodges with their views. 
6. Village Hall Mrs Judy Cooper reported that Tenders had been requested for the refurbishment of the kitchen.








Minutes of the Annual Meeting held of Monday, 21st May 

1. Election of Chairman and Vice Chairman.  Cllr Greenwood proposed Cllr Widdowson as Chair, seconded by Cllr Northover.  Cllr Widdowson proposed Cllr Greenwood as Vice Chair seconded by Cllr Bere. 
2. Election of Officers: 
a. Flood Warden: 	Cllr Tony Paul
b. Rights of Way:	Cllr Martyn Northover
c. Planning: 		Cllr Bryan Bere
d. Highways: 		Cllr Robin Armstrong
3. Audit – The Chairman reported that she had all the relevant paperwork and this would be completed and returned to BDO. 
4. Planning Decisions and Applications: 
a. Application No 1/D/12/000190 & 000161 Meyden Revel – approved
b. Application No 1/D/12/000257 Lyscombe Farm Wind Turbine – refused
c. Application No 1/D/12/000675 Cherry Bank, Streetway Lane, replacement windows – plans circulated at meeting – no objections from Councillors
5. Finance: DAPTC Subs £82.88 to be paid – approved and cheque signed. 
6. Highways & Rights of Way 
a. Cllr Northover reported on a meeting he had been to at Puddletown
b. Cllr Armstrong to contact Highways regarding the state of the road through the village.  Cllr Widdowson reported that Mr Michael Bonham Cozens had been in contact with the Highways Department concerning the same matter. 
7. Correspondence – this was circulated
8. Open Session  -  Mrs Judy Cooper handed the Chairman a letter from Harry and James Waddell together with a petition requesting skateboard ramps at the Playing Field.  The Chairman and Cllr Patrick Cooke agreed to make enquiries. 
Cllr Northover expressed concern over the speed of traffic coming off the slip roads off the A35 onto the roundabout heading to Blandford, Cllr Patrick Cooke said that Puddletown also had concerns about the matter. 
9. Next meeting to be held on Monday, 2nd July at 7.30pm





[ ST —

L —

gl b
e i oty s

iy o oo, G et o .
"7?..1’, “,,h(.Ml‘...,.hﬁ."m.iw"“ilf'n,‘.m"if.l.ﬂ“.'"v;'.‘

s aprCr W gt o Gt B

ot e g
ks g R A
T




